

Town of Hanover Conservation Commission MEMORANDUM

DATE: September 6, 2007

TO: Honorable Board of Selectmen

FROM: The Conservation Commission

Please be advised that at the 9/05/07 meeting of the Conservation Commission, a public hearing was held concerning the Commission's policy on hunting on Conservation parcels. The Commission voted to continue the policy as follows:

- Hunting shall be allowed on two Conservation Parcels known as the Clark Bog Parcel and the Summer Street Parcel, both located off of King Street.
- Hunting shall be allowed for deer only during deer hunting season each year ("seasons" as determined by the State of Massachusetts) and only with bow and arrow.
- All State and local rules and regulations for hunting deer with bow and arrow on public lands shall apply.